
HAPPY EASTER FOOLSô DAY 

Oops! I mean Happy Easter and April Foolôs Day! The last time 

Easter fell on April 1 was in 1956 and so itôs occurrence has been a 

long time in coming. Interestingly, it will fall on April 1 two more 

times this century ï in 2029 and in 2040.  

The convergence of these two days may cause some consternation 

among the devout. For, indeed, the Resurrection of Jesus Christ 

from the dead is no laughing matter. If Jesus had not been raised 

from the dead, then the Bible isnôt true, there is no salvation from 

sin and death, and there is no hope of everlasting life.  

As the Apostle Paul put it, ñif Christ has not been raised, our 

preaching is useless and so is your 

faithò (1 Corinthians 15:14).  

But let us consider the irony of 

celebrating Easter on April Foolsô Day. 

What better prank could God play on 

Satan and all the forces of darkness, 

then to raise His Son from the dead in 

the midst of their victory celebration.  

The events leading up to Jesusô arrest 

in the garden caused everyone to 

wonder what would happen next. The 

disciples brandished swords, thinking 

this was the beginning of a revolution, 
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ñif Christ has not 

been raised, our 

preaching is useless 

and so is your faithò 

 (1 Corinthians 15:14)  



but Jesus rebuked them and went without a fight.  

Some followed behind waiting for a sign from Jesus, but he remained silent before his 

accusers. Finally, there was nothing left for them to do, but deny knowing him so as to 

avoid his fate.  

All seemed lost as Jesus hung upon the cross and breathed his last. The heavy stone 

sealing his grave represented a resounding defeat for God and for good, and a decisive 

victory for Satan and for evil. The hours that followed were dark and dismal for the 

disciples. THEY HAD LOST ALL HOPE!  

But on the third day, something miraculous happened. The earth shook, and the stone 

rolled away, and that which was thought to be a defeat turned into a resounding victory 

for God and for all that is good in this world as Jesus, Godôs Son and our Savior, was 

raised from the dead.   

Death has been swallowed up in victory!  

ñWhere, O death, is your victory?                                 

Where, O death, is your sting?ò 

The sting of death is sin,                                                       

and the power of sin is the law.  

But thanks be to God! He gives us the victory through 

our Lord Jesus Chris t.  

(1 Corinthians 15:54 - 57)  

 
One could say that God had the last laugh on Easter Sunday and therefore, it is 

quite appropriate for us to celebrate Easter and April Foolsô Day together. 
 

So enjoy this day! Celebrate Jesus! And be of good humor ï                              
for death has been swallowed up in victory!  

(Continued from page 1 ~ Happy Easter Foolsô Day) 

Fun, Fellowship & Focused Ministry  

On March 29, the OASIS Group distributed flowers 
and  Easter Cheer to shut -ins in the community. 

Since I was a ñshut-inò I was a recipient of a bouquet 
and cheer! I am very appreciative of the gesture, as 

were the other 19 people who were visited.                                     
Thank You OASIS! (Barbara Walters)  

April 19th - Meal & Fellowship with His Hope Haven Shelter  

May 9th - Spring Excursion to Bird -in -Hand PA  

Please feel free to join in these activities. Itôs refreshing to serve! 

Fun, Fellowship, & Focused Ministry  
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SAVE  CANS , & 
CANCELLED  STAMPS  

TO  SUPPORT  OUR  
M ISSIONARIES   

See 
Mary 
Sard   

for Information  

See Bob 
Black       

for 
Information  

POWER KIDS ~NEWS YOU CAN USE!  
GODôS GRACE 

Our best isnôt good enoughðbut GODôS GRACE is!  
Two things often keep us from freely accepting Godôs grace. We either 
think weôre too bad for God to accept us, or we think that we can be 
good enough on our own. In this four-part series, our Power Kids will 
learn that neither is true. Instead, Godôs grace is available to us all when 

we simply accept the sacrifice Christ made for us on the cross! 
 

April 8 ï GODôS GRACE ï ñJesus makes me Godôs friend when I choose to follow Him.ò 
ñSay with your mouth, óJesus is Lord.ô Believe in your heart that God raised him from the 
dead. Then you will be saved.ò (Romans 10:9 NIRV) 
 

April 15 ï EVERYONE SINS ï ñEveryone sins, but Godôs grace wins.ò 
ñFor the wages of sin is death, but the gift of God is eternal life through Christ Jesus our 
Lord.ò (Romans 6:23 NLT) 
 

April 22 ï HEART VS. GOD ï ñMy heart doesnôt measure up, but Godôs Grace can clean it up.ò 
ñEveryone has sinned. No one measures up to Godôs glory.ò (Romans 3:23 NIRV) 
 

April 29 ï CHANGED BY GRACE  ï ñGodôs grace sets me free, and His Holy Spirit changes me.ò 

ñ. . . live by the Holy Spiritôs power.  Then you will not do what your sinful nature wants to 
do.ò (Galatians 5:16 NIRV) 

GODôS PRESCRIPTION 

Giving Grace Food 
Pantry                           

Trinity UMC 
Goldsboro                             

Open to anyone in need. 
Saturday, April 14                    
8:00 to10:00 am .  

Volunteers Needed!  

NCCA  

Friday, April 27th                  

Family Game Night                         

6:30 pm                                  

Bring your favorite board games. 

Snacks & Drinks Provided  

Grades 6-12 

P a g e  3   

Join us Sunday, April 8 at 2:00 - 3:30 pm  

Brinton Woods Nursing Home,               

Denton, MD  



Mission Moment   

March 27, 2018 
 
Dear Pastor Doug, Karen, & Bethel Wesleyan Church, 
 
It is so good to send a note of greeting and update.  God has brought 
some exciting changes and have been eager to share them with all of 
you.  On Saturday, June 2, I will be so blessed to marry Ricky Lee 
Aulds.  Ricky and I met through a mutual missionary friend during the 
summer of 2016.  Through a lot of prayer and seeking Godôs guidance, 
we can clearly see how He has brought our lives together that we might 
serve Jesus as one.  Following Jesus in all of this also brings a move to 

the downtown Phoenix area after we get married where Ricky is currently serving as one of four pastors of a 
church plant.  We are excited about the new steps God is opening before us.  We share a heart for behavioral 
health types of ministry and see some promising opportunities through the church and in the downtown area.  
 
Considering and praying through a move from the Tohono Oôodham Nation (TO Nation) has not been easy.  It 
took much prayer on my part to be ñokayò with this change and to know Godôs leading to move in a new 
direction.  Please pray for a good transition and for God to bring more laborers here.  I will be heading back to 
Maryland on May 14 and be there until Ricky and I get married in Maryland.  We would be grateful for your 
prayers as we continue to seek God and follow Jesus in the new areas He is opening.  In the fall, I will begin my 
third and final year of a Masters in Social Work program at the Arizona State University (ASU) downtown 
campus in Phoenix.  It has been an outstanding two years of school.  Through it, God has excited my heart for 
possibilities of ministry and given great times with the instructors and other students in class.  Please pray that 
all will finish well at the ASU -Tucson campus where I have been attending.  Ricky will continue as one of the 
pastors of the church.  We will be prayerfully seeking how we can best serve alongside one another there. 
 
We are also praying about what it will look like in serving with World Gospel Mission (WGM).  WGM has a 
strong desire to explore new ministries in the Phoenix area.  We enjoyed a great visit at the church with my field 
director a few weeks ago.  In May, we are looking forward to a visit with our Regional Director and his wife to 
show them the church, its new steps ahead, and the downtown Phoenix area.  Because of my previous paid work 
on the Tohono Oôodham Nation, I have not needed to be fully funded.  To continue as a career missionary, full 
funding would be needed, or I can change my status to a volunteer partner.  We are keeping all this before God 
and certainly open to what He might have in store for partnership and expanded ministry.  Please pray with us. 
 
Thank you.  You have been an awesome support to me and the work on the TO Nation.  I am thrilled, deeply 
satisfied by the time here, and anticipating what is ahead.  Over the next month, a team will be joining us for a 
week of ministry on the TO Nation, Iôll be finishing out this semester of school and internship at the tribeôs 
nursing care facility and seeking to say proper thanks to those here for the time among them.  On April 20, Iôm 
excited to have some time with the staff and members of the day program where I worked for about 7 years 
here.  Iôd be so grateful for prayer to stay in step with Jesus 
through these weeks ahead and to finish well here. 
 
We serve Him together.  Thatôs amazing.  We celebrate the 
resurrection of Jesus.  We are called to be His witnesses in 
every place and to the ends of the earth.  May we speak 
unashamed of Jesus and with great boldness. 
 
I look forward to sharing and hearing more.  With so much 
love and forever thanks. 
 
Sherrie 

SHERRIE DODSON ~ WGM MISSIONARY 
TO THE TOHONO OôODHAM NATION 

P a g e  4   



ñOperation 

Christmas Child 

is eight months 

away.  Though 

that sounds like a long time, it will 

be here before you know 

it.   Planning ahead will help make 

the expense of purchasing items 

and sending these boxes less 

burdensome, especially during the 

holiday season.  One thing you 

can do is look for winter clothes at 

clearance prices or toys from 

ñToys R Usò during their going out 

of business sale.  Setting aside a 

little each month will go a long 

way in making this yearôs 

Operation 

Christmas 

Child a great 

success.  

Save the 

Date  
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VBS at BWC                                                    
June 18th thru 22nd! 

Pre K thru 5th Grade  

The best week of the summer! 

Come sail away... 

For registration information and to volunteer to be a crew 

leader, station leader, or support staff, please contact  

Lori Richard at 410-829-5972; email: 

loribus10piper@gmail.com  or  

Julie Elborn at 410-739-2611; email: 

jewls1011@yahoo.com  

Preparing for 
Operation Christmas 
Child  


